STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE
DEPARTMENT of NATURAL and CULTURAL RESOURCES
Division of Forests and Lands

172 PEMBROKE ROAD CONCORD, NEW HAMPSHIRE 03301
PHONE: 271-2217 FAX: 271-6488 www.nh.gov/nhdfl/

March 13, 2024

Board of Selectmen
Town of Northwood
818 First NH TPK
Northwood, NH 03261

Dear Selectboard:

The New Hampshire Division of Forests and Lands is planning to harvest timber from 159 acres of
the Northwood Meadows State Park in the town of Northwood, New Hampshire. Attached is a
location map of the planned harvest for your reference.

This harvest operation will require the transportation of forest products over town roads. Mr. Chris
Brown, the road agent for your town will be contacted.

We are in the early stages of planning this harvest which we do not anticipate offering for public
bidding before Summer 2024 At the time of the sale you will be notified as to the volume sold and
the successful bidder who will be responsible for payment of the timber tax.

If you have any questions or comments please contact Connor Breton, the forester in charge of this
project, at 603-227-8735. Please refer to project P1-689.

This letter is in compliance with RSA 541-A:39, Notice to Municipalities. We would appreciate it
if you would post this letter in a public place, thank you.

Sincerely,

William T. Guinn, Administrator
Forest Management Bureau
WGl/ed
cc: Northwood Conservation Commission
Northwood Highway Dept.
Steve Eisenhaure, UNH Woodlands Manager
Abigail Nehiley, Forest Ranger
Abutters: Harry Graves
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